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PURPOSE: The bill clarifies exemptions to Hawaii's child care licensing laws.

DEPARTMENT'S POSITION: The Department of Human Services (DHS)

supports this bill to clarify the Hawaii Revised Statutes §346-152(a)(11) that exempts "a

person caring for two or fewer children unrelated to the caregiver by blood, marriage, or

adoption" and provides the following comments.

When child care licensing staff investigate allegations of illegal child care being

conducted in a home setting, they conduct unannounced home visits to determine the

number of children being cared for, and who is the caregiver providing the child care.

Although this bill will allow two caregivers for two or fewer unrelated children in a private

residence, when licensing staff find only one caregiver in the home caring for more than

two children at the time of the visit and that one caregiver states that another household

member, who is not physically present, is actually the caregiver for some of the children,
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the Department in these situations will still have no choice but to cite the caregiver who

is physically present for exceeding the two-child limit.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this bill.

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY AGENCY


